

August 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians.

Welcome back to all our returning families and a warm welcome to our newest Thunderbird families! "We Rise Above" is the school motto we have adopted here at Edsel because of the resilience we see within our families, our students, and our staff. From sporting events to having high academic success in the classroom, we continue to see our students soar and "rise above." Edsel is home -- home of the Thunderbirds, home to those who regardless of the obstacles they face strive to overcome, we triumph over our own fears and doubts, and we soar like that mighty Thunderbird. We Rise Above!

High school is an experience. We have to cultivate that experience into having something meaningful. The high school years are crucial for our students, and we are dedicated to fostering an environment of high expectations, meaningful learning, and systematic approaches to ensure their success in college and career. Our staff is committed to engaging our students in critical thinking from day one and providing opportunities for accelerated learning. This progress relies on a strong partnership with parents. We expect high academic achievement from all our students and are committed to delivering a quality education in a safe and supportive environment. By working closely with families, we aim to better prepare students for their futures and build a partnership that supports their academic and social growth while having a positive high school experience.

We want our students to acknowledge their potential through mindful discovery and high self-esteem. Our goal is not only to focus on academics but also help nurture our students' self-worth. It's important for students to recognize the significant contributions they bring to this world. For that reason, we encourage participation in after-school activities and events, for students to be involved in their own school which will only enhance their high school experience. We also hope to see many parents actively involved. Together, we can make Edsel Ford High School a model school.

Our administration is very eager to serve our Edsel Community. We want to thank Mr. Abdulla for his many years serving the Edsel Community! His leadership will be missed and we are happy for our sister school, Fordson, who is fortunate to have an amazing administrator join.

We want to welcome two new administrators to our Edsel Community, welcome Mr. Sultaan Alasad, and Ms. Renee Stafford! Mr. Alasad, Mr. Omar, Mr. Pfeil, Ms. Stafford, and myself are committed to developing a safe, nurturing, and welcoming environment for all students.

We are very passionate and committed to your child's intellectual and social growth. Together we can face all challenges by making Edsel Ford High School a great place for students to learn, grow intellectually and socially, and aspire to be active agents of change. So let us together adopt and implement the motto "We Rise Above". We look forward to a great school year with you all!

We look forward to growing together! Sincerely,

Ms. Hassan Principal



Learning

for

Life

As we approach the start of the school year, we will provide further details through direct emails and our school website. Please ensure your email addresses are current to receive regular updates. Also, we will be using a new form of communication - please sign up to receive access through <u>Parent Square</u>. Here are a few important reminders:

- **Daily Schedule:** Classes run from 7:50 am to 2:45 pm; half days end at 10:55 am.
- Early Release Tuesdays: early release days will continue. Students will be dismissed every Tuesday at 1:15pm. The first early release date is the week after Labor Day.
- ParentConnect: Log in to update all Back to School documents for the 2025-26 year. If you need assistance, contact the Family Help Desk at (313) 827-8400.
- Class Schedules: Available on StudentConnect and ParentConnect starting August 19th at noon. Freshmen will receive their schedules during orientation on August 19th. We will not print schedules; they will be accessible online from August 19th.
- **Open House:** August 22nd from 1:30-3:00 pm. We hope to see you there.
- Schedule Questions: Contact your counselors by last name:
 - o A ALQ: Ms. Hella Mohamed, Email: mohameh@dearbornschools.org
 - o ALR GH: Ms. Iman Albarkat, Email: albarai@dearbornschools.org
 - o GI M: Ms. Sumayeh Alasry, Email: alasrys@dearbornschools.org
 - N Z: Ms. Gail Welmers, Email: welmerg@dearbornschools.org
- **First Day of School:** August 25th. Students will attend a half day from 7:50 am to 10:55 am, with hours 1-6. MBCC and DCMST students will remain at EFHS all day.
- The Early College shuttle bus leaves at 7:40 am each morning.
- Freshman Orientation: August 19th from 10 am 1: 30 pm. Information will be sent by Ms. Stafford.
- August 26th: First full day of school from 7:50 am 2:45 pm.
- **Transportation:** Information will be mailed to home addresses. If not received by August 22nd, contact the transportation department at (313) 827-3300.
- **Pick-Up/Drop-Off:** The Pelham parking lot is for buses only from 7:15 am 8:00 am and 2:30 pm 3:15 pm. Use the main entrance off Rotunda or the gymnasium entrance for drop-off/pick-up.
- Student Parking: Parking passes are \$20. Passes are available from the main office starting August 21st.
- Student Code of Conduct: Please review with your child.
- Stay connected: sign up to **Parent Square**

We're looking forward to a fantastic start to the school year! Please keep an eye on your inbox for further updates and enjoy the rest of your summer.

Rima Hassan	Sultaan Alasad	Kaid Omar	Aaron Pfeil	Renee Stafford
Principal	11th Assistant Principal	12th Assistant Principal	10th Assistant Principal	9th grade Assistant Principal
hassanr1@dearbornschools.org	alasads@dearbornschools.org	omark@dearbornschools.org	pfeila@dearbornschools.org	staffor@dearbornschools.org



Learning

for Life

آب (أغسطس) ٢٠٢٥

أولياء الأمور الأعزاء:

مرحبا بجميع أسرنا العائدون وأسر وطيور الرعد الجدد في عام دراسي جديد! "نرتقي"هو الشعار الذي نتبناه هنا في ثانوية أدسل فورد. بفضل الصمود الذي نلمسه في عائلاتنا وطلابنا وهيئة التدريس. من الفعاليات الرياضية إلى النجاح الأكاديمي الباهر في الفصول الدراسية، نواصل رؤية طلابنا يتألقون ويتفوقون. ادسل هي منزلنا - موطن طيور الرعد ثندربيرد، موطن أولئك الذين، مهما واجهوا من عقبات، ننتصر على مخاوفنا وشكوكنا، ونحلق عالياً كطائر ثندربيرد العظيم. نرتقي!

المرحلة الثانوية تجربة فريدة، وعلينا أن نغرس هذه التجربة في نفوس طلابنا. تعتبر سنوات الدراسة الثانوية حاسمة ونفهم تماماً أننا بحاجة إلى تنمية بيئة من التوقعات العالية ، وفرص التعلم الهادفة ، والنهج المنهجية لطلابنا لتحقيق النجاح في الكلية والوظيفة. يلتزم طاقم أدسل بتنشيط مهارات التفكير النقدي منذ اليوم الأول. كما سيوفر موظفينا الفرص للطلاب لتسريع عملية تعلمهم. لا يمكن تحقيق ذلك إلا من خلال شراكة الوالدين الإيجابية. نتوقع لجميع طلاب أدسل التفوق الدراسي. سيدرس جميع الطلاب في بيئة آمنة وداعمة وتعليمية حيث يحصلون فيها على أعلى مستوى تعليمي. و أعدكم أنه بالتعاون معكم أسر الطلاب سنقوم بإعداد الطلاب لمستقبل أفضل معاً يمكننا التعاون لتمكين الطلاب من الوصول إلى مراتب أعلى أكاديمياً واجتماعياً مع توفير تجربة إيجابية في المدرسة الثانوية.

نريد لطلابنا أن يُدركوا إمكاناتهم من خلال الاكتشاف الواعي وتعزيز ثقتهم بأنفسهم. لا يقتصر هدفنا على التركيز على الجانب الأكاديمي فحسب، بل يشمل أيضًا تعزيز ثقتهم بأنفسهم. من المهم أن يُدرك الطلاب مساهماتهم الجليلة في هذا العالم. لذلك، نشجعهم على المشاركة في أنشطة وفعاليات ما بعد الدوام المدرسي، ليتمكنوا من الانخراط في مدارسهم، مما يُعزز تجربتهم في المرحلة الثانوية. كما نأمل أن نرى مشاركة العديد من أولياء الأمور بفاعلية. معًا، يمكننا أن نجعل من مدرسة ادسل الثانوية مدرسةً نموذجية.

إن إدارتنا حريصة جداً على خدمة مجتمعنا في أدسل فور د نود أن نشكر السيد عبد الله على سنوات خدمته الطويلة لمجتمع دسل! سنفتقد قيادته، ونحن سعداء لمدرستنا الشقيقة، فور دسون، التي حالفها الحظ بانضمام مديرة رائعة.

نرحب بانضمام مديرين جديدين إلى مجتمع ادسل، السيد سلطان الأسد، والسيدة رينيه ستافورد! أنا والسيد الأسد، والسيد عمر، والسيد فايل، والسيدة ستافورد، ملتزمون بتوفير بيئة آمنة ومُرحّبة ومُحفّزة لجميع الطلاب.

نحن متحمسون وملتزمون بشدة بتطوير النمو الفكري والاجتماعي لاولادكم. معاً يمكننا مواجهة جميع التحديات من خلال جعل مدرسة أدسل فورد مكاناً رائعاً للطلاب للتعلم والنمو فكرياً واجتماعياً والتطلع إلى أن يكونوا روادًا فاعلين في التغيير. فلنتبنَّ معًا شعار "نرتقي فوق التحديات" ونطبقه. نتطلع إلى عام دراسي رائع معكم جميعًا!

نتطلع للنمو والتطور معاً!

المخلصة،

السيدة ريما حسن المديرة



Learning

for

Life

مع اقترابنا إلى بداية العام الدراسي؛ سنوافيكم بمزيد من التفاصيل عبر رسائل البريد الإلكتروني المباشرة وموقع مدرستنا الإلكتروني. يُرجى التأكد من تحديث عناوين بريدكم الإلكتروني لتلقي آخر الأخبار بانتظام. كما سنستخدم وسائل تواصل جديدة، يُرجى التسجيل للوصول عبر مربع الأهل. يرجى التأكد من معرفتكم بعنوان بريد إلكتروني حاليا للإطلاع و التواصل الدائمين. إليكم أدناه بعض التغييرات والتذكيرات التي أردنا تسليط الضوء عليها:

- البرنامج اليومي: تبدأ الحصص الدراسية من الساعة ٠٥٠٠ صباحاً حتى ٢:٤٥ مساءً ؛ دوام نصف يوم ينتهي عند الساعة ١٠:٥٥ صباحاً.
- الانصراف المبكر في أيام الثلاثاء: سوف يستمر صرف الطلاب أيام ثلاثاء الانصراف المبكر عند الساعة 1:15 ظهرًا. أول موعد الانصراف المبكر هو الأسبوع الذي يلي عيد العمال.
- رابط الأهل: سجّل دخولك لتحديث جميع مستندات العودة إلى المدرسة للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٦-٢٠٢٦ . إذا كنت بحاجة إلى مساعدة، يُرجى التواصل مع مكتب مساعدة الأسرة على الرقم ٨٤٠٠-٨٢٧-٣١٣
- جداول الحصص: متوفرة على Students Connect Parent Connect ابتداءً من ١٩ آب (أغسطس) ظهرًا. سيستلم طلاب السنة الأولى جداولهم خلال الجلسة التوجيهية في ١٩ آب (أغسطس). لن تُطبع الجداول؛ ستكون متاحة عبر الإنترنت ابتداءً من ١٩ آب (أغسطس).
 - اليوم التعريفي/ البيت المفتوح: ٢٢ آب (أغسطس) من الساعة ٣٠ :١ ظهرًا حتى ٣ مساءً. نأمل أن نراكم هناك.
 - للأسئلة حول البرنامج الدراسي، اتصل بمستشاريك المسؤول عنك عبر الانتباه إلى اسم العائلة أدناه:
 - mohameh@dearbornschools.org: بريد إلكتروني: A ALW محمد ؛ بريد إلكتروني
 - ALY HAM: السيدة إيمان البركات ؛ بريد الكتروني: ALY HAM
 - alasrys@dearbornschools.org _ :بريد إلكتروني: HAN NEW 0
 - welmerg@dearbornschools.org: السيدة جيل ويلمرز ؛ البريد الإلكتروني: NG Z
- أول أيام العام الدراسي لهذا العام هو ٢٥ آب/أغسطس. و هو دوام نصف يوم، من الساعة ٧:٥٠ صباحاً الساعة ١٠:٥٥ صباحاً وسيحضر الطلاب جميع الحصص الست. سيبقى طلاب MBCC وسيحضر الطلاب جميع الحصص الست. سيبقى طلاب DCMST في أدسل طوال اليوم.
 - تغادر حافلة الكلية المبكرة كل صباح عند الساعة ٤٠ ص.
- الجولة التعريفية لطلاب الصف التاسع (الجدد) يوم ١٩ آب (أغسطس) من ١٠ ص ١:٣٠ ظ. سترسل السيدة ستافورد المزيد من المعلومات.
 - ٢٦ آب/أغسطس هو أول يوم دراسي كامل، من الساعة ٥٠:٧ صباحاً حتى ٢:٤٥ مساءً.
- المواصلات: سيتم إرسال معلومات عن خطة المواصلات إلى عنوان منزلكم. إذا لم تحصل على هذه المعلومات بحلول ٢٢ آب/أغسطس، يرجى الاتصال بقسم المواصلات على الرقم ٣٣٠-٨٢٧-٣١٣.
- الحضور والانصراف: ساحة السيارات على شارع بيلام مخصصة للباصات فقط من ١٠١٥- ١٠٠٠ صباحاً و ٣:٢- ١٠٠٠ مساءً. يجب على أولياء الأمور الذين يوصلون ابنائهم الدخول من المدخل الرئيسي من شارع روتوندا أو إنزال و اصحاب الطالب عند مدخل قاعة الألعاب الرياضية.
- مواقف سيارات الطلاب: يجب على الطلاب الراغبين في صف سياراتهم في ساحة السيارات للطلاب الحصول على تصريح. تبلغ كلفة تصريح وقوف السيارة ٢٠ دولاراً ويمكن شراؤها من المكتب الرئيسي بدءاً من ٢٠ آب/أغسطس.
 - كتيب القواعد الطلابية الرجاء مراجعتها مع الطالب.
 - ابقى على تواصل عبر مربع الأهل

نتطلع إلى بداية رائعة للعام الدراسي! يرجى مراجعة بريدك الوارد لمزيد من المعلومات التي سيتم إرسالها قريباً. نتمني لكم بقية صيف ممتعاً و أمناً!

آرون فایل نانب المدیرة للصف و pfeila@dearbornschools.org

كايد عمر نائب المديرة للصف ١١/١٢ omark@dearbornschools.org خالد عبدالله نائب المديرة للصف ١٠ abdullk@dearbornschools.org ریما حسن مدیرة أدسل فورد hassanr1@dearbornschools org